Nagaland Board of School Education
Kohima

NOTIFICATION NO. 7 /2023
Dated Kohima, the 27" January 2023

NBE-28/Ad-NSE/2022-23 :: Financial Literacy Course was introduced in secondary
level in collaboration with NSE Academy Ltd., a subsidiary of National Stock Exchange of
India Ltd. (NSE) from the academic session 2016 to enable the students to get exposure to
financial literacy and money management right from a young age. It was made compulsory
in Classes IX & X for Higher Secondary schools from the academic session 2017.

In pursuant of Govt. letter NO.DSE/CURRICULUM/21-7/2020/817 dated 26"
August 2021, the Reserve Bank of India has requested School Boards in the country to
include Financial Education in the school curriculum. In this regard, the Board would like to
introduce Financial Literacy course compulsory for all the schools (secondary & higher
secondary) from the academic session 2023 in a phase manner for all the registered schools
who are yet to introduce.

The course will be compulsory for all the students of Classes IX and X who
are studying in a school registered under the Board. The course will be externally assessed.
On completion of the course, the students will appear an offline/online examination for the
paper carrying 100 marks. A joint certificate will be issued to the successful candidates.

The Financial Literacy curriculum comprises of 25 periods of 45 minutes each
and the course fee is I 120/- per student for Class IX and ¥ 140/- per student for Class X.
Textbooks can be procured from the Board’s office for both classes.

The NSE Academy provide training to the teacher who will teach the
Financial Literacy course, so any graduate teacher who are trained can teach the course.

In this regard, a training of the Financial Literacy teachers for the new schools
will be held in the month of February 2023. Apart from the new schools, existing schools
who have appointed new teachers for the course need to be trained to teach the course.
Therefore, such schools who have appointed new teachers are requested to inform the Board
by mail at nbsense@gmail.com on or before 10" February 2023.

Exact date and timing of the training will be notified at a later date.

Sd/- Asano Sekhose
Chairman
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Copy to:-

1. The Commissioner & Secretary to the Government of Nagaland,

School Education & SCERT, Kohima for information.
2. The Principal Director, School Education for information.
3. All Registered Schools for information and necessary action.




